
Kingston Duplicate Bridge Club Inc. 

February 21, 2023 Board Meeting at 5:00 on Zoom 

Minutes 

 

Attendees: Jock Devonshire, Chris Caswell, John Gerretsen, Anne Herfst, Suzanne Ryan, Kathy 

McDonald, Terry Demers 

Regrets: Don Kersey, Tammy Gauvin 
 

1. Approval of Agenda       attached 

Moved by Anne, seconded by Chris to approve the agenda. Carried 

2. Approval of Minutes dated January 17, 2023  

Moved by Chris, seconded by John to approve the minutes dated January 17, 2023. Carried. 

3. Treasurer’s Reports – Anne Herfst      attached 

Profits were lower than last year at this time in part because of free plays issued at our face to face 
games. Table counts were also reduced. Table fees have increased to $1.10 for all games.  ACBL’s new 
online program increased fees by $4US per table.  The F2F table counts of our 2 new pooling partners 
eliminated the extra online table fees initiated by ACBL this month. 

 

Anne is giving Conservatory Pond Residence $50 for the food they supply, including tea, coffee 

and fresh baked goods. 

Moved by Suzanne, seconded by John to accept the Treasurer’s Reports. Carried. 

 

4. Club Manager’s Report – Terry Demers       attached 

 

The Board agreed to hold a morning team game on Sunday, April 30 as a celebration of our 1st 

anniversary back to face to face games. It will be held at Walnut Grove if possible.  We will serve 

tea, coffee and muffins. No use of the kitchen. Suzanne mentioned that Marlene Gryspreerdt, a 

dietician, might be interested in arranging the food.  

There was a suggestion that we have a Strawberry Social in June.    

5. I/N Report – Suzanne Ryan  

• Jock will give the Chalk Talk at the Feb 27 and Mar 20 Int. Mentor Games.  Feb topic is 
Reverses. 

• It was suggested that some of the Sat morning students may be ready to join the 
Intermediate Mentor Program. 

• Suzanne proposes to organize a committee to introduce a new Novice Mentor Program 
for the Sat morning students who are ready for/want a mentor.  Mentors (no mpt limit) 
can mentor more than 1 student.  This program would fill in the period from May-
September after the Sr Centre lessons finish in April.  Mentors can work with the 



mentees online and F2F.  The aim of this program is to give developing students a KDBC 
buddy to play and discuss Bridge through the spring and summer months. 

6. Education Report  

A schedule has been made up for events and lessons at the Senior Centre up until the end of 

April.  We may have mentoring buddies available from May to September.  

Jock has agreed to do some online Zoom lessons during the summer.  We will try to get other 

teachers for online instruction. 

Plans will have to be made for our beginner course in the fall. 

Tammy Gauvin, our Education Chair, advised us in October that she is taking a break from her 

position as Education Chair. Her last duty was her lesson on October 22.   

She has not attended Board meetings in December, January or February. 

Jock will send Tammy an email asking her when she is planning to return.   

This is a very important position on the Board and it has been vacant for four months. 

  

7. Relocation Options - Kathy  

Kathy has checked out these options: 

ANFA on Gore Rd.  They may have opening on Mondays.  Cost 50? Good parking, lighting and big 

space with restrooms.  We may be able to hold games on Wednesdays also but would have to 

be out by 4:00. Tables and chairs in room may have to be moved around. 

Christ Church $100.  Not good storage space, nice open space.  Very big and open.   

St Paul’s in not renting. 

The Invista Centre looks onto the ice and is noisy. 

Kathy will continue her search. 

 

8. Carry Over 

a.) Regional and Sectional applications – Chris 

Terry will book a space on Tourney Trax for our Regional 2024 dates Thursday, May 16-20, 

2024. Chris will Chair the tournament is getting a team together. 

Chris will send information about our venue, the Quality Inn  to Board members for 

approval via email.   

b.) Incorporation update information -John/Jock 

We are behind in updating our Incorporation reports to the Ontario government.  Marvin 

has done this in the past and John and Jock will work will Marvin to get us up to date. 



We will approach our members to see if anyone would like to take on the position of 

secretary to take minutes, keep incorporation reports up to date and organize our clubs 

policies. 

c.) Review of weekly games and survey to members – Anne (carryover to next month). 

d.) Mark Lacroix’s proposal for joining Bridge 21. –(carryover to next month.) 

 

 

 

9. Adjournment and next meeting date. 

 

Next meeting March 21, 5:00 on Zoom 

 

 

 

________________________________  __________________________________ 

Jock Devonshire, President    Terry Demers, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



TREASURER’S REPORT 

for the month of January 2023 

January games compared to the same month last year: 

January 2023 2022 

Online Games  28 33 

F2F Games  6 0 

Total Games 34 33 

Online Tables 296 459 

F2F Tables    40     0 

Total Tables 336 459 

Total Game Revenue  $5,992 $6,587 

Exchange Rate 1.33 1.272 

Net Profit $693 $1,878 

 

Entry Fees – the individual online game fees were increased to $5 on 9 Jan 23 to offset the 

extra table fees that ACBL was going to charge. Once we realized in February that the amount 

would not be as great as expected, we lowered the entry fees for regular games back down to 

$4. 

 

ACBL Table Fees increased in January to $1.10 US with an exchange rate charge of $1.36 

resulting in a fee of $1.496 CDN per table. The Junior Fund games had an additional charge of 

$4 US per table for a total of $6.936 CDN per table. Because we were able to pool with two F2F 

clubs – Pembrooke and Shakespeare’s Elbow in Montreal – we did not incur any extra table 

fees. 

 

Free Plays Each time a member paid their entry fee at a F2F game in January, they were given 

a free play to be redeemed by the end of February.  A total of 105 free plays were given out in 

January for a total value of $840.  

51 were redeemed in January for a Free Play expense of $408.  

80 free plays have been redeemed as of 15 Feb 23.  

 

Book Inventory – New 2/1 Books and Cheat Sheets were purchased from Barbara Seagram in 

January. As the books are sold, the cost will be removed from inventory and recorded as an 

expense. 

 

 
 
Submitted by Anne Herfst, Treasurer 
for 21 Feb 2023 Board Meeting 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Club Manager’s Report 

February 21, 2023 

 

Recent events: 

 

We held our first game at Conservatory Pond on Monday, January 30. Bob Brey, our contact, is very 

accommodating – setting up our tables and serving tea, coffee and delicious cookies.  We have use of 2 

rooms and will be able to get 9 tables in comfortably. Parking space is limited. 

 

 KDBC Awards event held on Wednesday, February 1 at the RCAFA Hall went well. There were 8 tables. 

Presentations were made by Jock, Paddy, Chris, Elaine and Hamish.  Elaine prepared documents for all 

the awards. Printed plaques were presented to the winners.  

 

There was a Canada Wide STaC running from February 13-19, only for face to face games. We had 8 

tables on Monday and 8.5 tables on Wednesday.  

 

Carry over: 

 

• Breakfast and Bridge at Walnut Grove.  Jock suggested we hold these games quarterly.  That 

could be March, June, September and December. Riet mentioned that we might get the rental 

for $45 if we only serve tea, coffee and bring in muffins. 

 

Upcoming Events: 

  

F2F Club Championships: Monday, Feb 20 

      Monday, Feb 27 

      Wednesday, March 1 

      Wednesday, March 8 

 

F2F ACBL Senior Pairs Game: Monday March 6 

 

Maybe run the Dennis Johnston team game in April if I am back from vacation. 

Memorial game in May. 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 



I/N Report for KDBC Board Meeting Tues Feb 21/23 

 

1. Intermediate Mentor game scheduled for Mon Feb 27 is a go with hopefully 

7 tables.  Thanks to Jock for Directing.  I need a volunteer to do a 15 min 

Chalk Talk on the 27th.  Any ideas? 

The next Mentor Game is Mon Mar 20, again needing a Chalk Talk 

presenter. If someone would like to run the April game (Apr 17) that would 

be great, as I am away, otherwise I would skip April and resume the Int 

Mentor Program in May and June. 

 

2. We are approaching the 1st Anniversary of our F2F games and I thought it 

would be fun to do something special!  Team Game, or what about showing 

up and drawing the name of your partner out of a tub??  Partner names 

would be written on a Covid Mask!!  

Discussion: should we do something special?  Date? Where? What? 

 

3. We have an awesome group of students in the Saturday morning lessons at 

the Sr Centre.  And an awesome group of presenters, teachers, and 

volunteers.  This has been a full team commitment to give these students 

the best experience possible as they learn Bridge.  Hats off to all those who 

have carried the torch while Tammy has been away.  It is now time to plan 

a Next Step Program for these players.  I have floated the idea of a Novice 

Mentor Program for these students.  We would need at least 10 mentors 

and I would prefer that there be no limit on the masterpoints for the 

Novice Mentors.  I know of some students who are already playing Casual 

with some Life Masters in our club and I would like to see those 

relationships continue! 

Discussion: Novice Mentor Program?  Is it possible?  Is there support? 

 Who can help set this up?  We need Kathy’s skill to set up another excel 

spreadsheet!! Is Sunday evening, 6:50 a possible start time online?? Should 

we start after the lessons end in April?  Should we use the Sr Centre room 

on Sat mornings F2F since these students are comfortable with Sat 

mornings? 
 



 

 

  

 


